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19 March 2020 

 

This notification is to provide an update on the Victoria Street West Cycleway project. 

 

Since our last update we have completed work outside Kathmandu, at the bus stop opposite Graham 

Street and the two loading bays between Nelson Street and Wellesley Street West. 

 

Work on the mid-block crossing and bus stop outside Victoria Park Markets is scheduled for completion by 

Friday, 27 March 2020 (subject to weather and unforeseen circumstances). 

 

Over the next two weeks, from Monday, 23 March 2020, night works (7pm to 5am) will continue and 

include: 

 

Victoria Street West / Franklin Road intersection 

 Constructing a new bus stop outside 220 Victoria Street West. 

 The existing bus stop (ID 7108) will remain open while this work is underway. At times, this bus stop 

may be relocated to a temporary location closer to Beaumont Street. 

 Two-way traffic and pedestrian access along Victoria Street West and Franklin Road will be 

maintained at all times.  Lane reductions will be in place at night (7pm to 5am). 

 

Wellesley Street West / Victoria Street West intersection   

 Installing a new pram crossing on the corner near the Swiss-Belsuites. 

 Works on the centre island. 

 While work is underway the intersection will remain open to traffic and pedestrian access will be 

maintained. 

 

Nelson Street / Victoria Street West intersection  

 Undertaking service location work.  
 
Future work – Updates will be provided prior to work taking place 

 Upgrading the centre island and relocating the traffic signals at the intersection of Victoria Street 
West and Beaumont Street. 

 Pram crossing upgrade and traffic signal relocation at the intersection of Nelson Street and Victoria 
Street West. 

 Work outside the Ramada Hotel. 

 Street light relocation and the installation of cycle ramps at Union Street.  

 Planting new trees  

 Final asphalt surfacing along the length of Victoria Street West (between Nelson Street and College 
Hill). 

 Final coloured surfacing for the bus lane and the cycleway. 
 
During night works we will undertake the noisiest part of the operation early in the shift.  
 
All stages of work, including resurfacing, are scheduled to be complete by mid-2020.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact: Melissa Kelly on 027 703 6125 or 
Melissa.kelly@downer.co.nz   


